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Mr . Amon G. Carter, 
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Dear r. Carter, 

5 July 
l 9 4 8 . 

You have said many times and with complete accuracy that 
we seldom build things big enough . I fear that this is 
going to be true about our airport. 

It does not take a great deal of vision to believe i t 
probable that the Fort Worth Airport, with proper pl an
ning and handling will become one of the great airports 
of the world . The amount of acreage now owned or con
trolled by the City is just about suffi cient for immed
iate and foreseeable needs . But in time it is likely 
that several thousand ,people will be employed in con
nection with the airport . I t seems to me to be essential 
that we acquire additional land before structures ar e 
built and the values become very high. Properly developed 
housing projects might, in time , pay for the original 
cost of the entire creage . Then, too, airplane engi neer
ing may take another twist and, some day , necessitat e 
longer runways than can be constructed on the presently 
owned property. 

What I am thinking about is 1250 acres north of the road. 
I have discussed the matter briefly with several men who 
head this project; but I do not seem to get very far. 
Anyhow, you are the only man with enough vision and cour
age to be very much interested. Time is a very important 
element . But probably you have already given the mat ter 
some thought. 

Sincere~urs , 

~ ~~ 
Web l addox . } ' 


